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Club Contacts 

 
President:  Charlie Brown 
  Phone AH 03 5825 3133 
  Mobile 0419 503 994 
   Email 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
  Jim Hepworth 
  Phone AH 03 58251023 
  Mobile 0438344512 
  Email: home@hepworthandco.com.au 
 
Special Events Organizer: 
  Ray Manson 
  Phone BH 03 5831 2866 
  Mobile 0411 245 579 
  Email 
 
Junior Development: 
  Darryn King 
  Phone  AH 0358210436 
  Mobile 0412969063 
  Email: darrynking@mcmedia.com.au 
 
Newsletter Contributions: 
  Andrew Russell 
  Phone AH 03 58253379 
  Mobile 0407438793 
  Email ardesign03@bigpond.com 
 
 

Notice of Meeting: 
When: Monday, October 6st        
Where: Terminus Hotel.   
Time: 7.30 pm 

Presidents Report 
 
 
WORKING BEE 

 
The track has been sprayed.  Thanks to 
Darren for plumbing up the sink and 
having hot water.  Thanks also to Aaron 
and Andrew for straining up the wires 
and patching the fences around the 
track.  We are hoping to keep the 
kangaroos out.   
 
SECURITY 
 
As most of you would be aware by now, 
we have cameras up above the 
containers and smile every time you go 
through the gate and wave sometimes.   
 
The container now has a keypad with 
sirens.  There are about six of us with 
the code so if you don’t have a code and 
key to the container you will need to 
see Charlie or Jim for a code, otherwise 
you could have a visit from security.   
 
WINTON 6 HOUR 
 
It’s upon us in the next three weeks the 
Winton 6 Hour will be happening on 
October 18th / 19th.  All team 
managers and teams have been 
organized with the managers having 
their work cut out sorting out chaos.  To 
all the drivers check your cars over; kick 
your tyres and best of luck. 
 
To the other members and friends who 
are not competing, this is an open 
invitation to come across and help out 
as we will need timers and lapboard 
holders; so if you would like to support 
any of the drivers you are most 



welcome.  This could be you next year 
out there driving.  To all the Juniors, 
you are most welcome to come and 
help. 
 
The club catering is being prepared by 
Lisa Melton and she will need helpers 
throughout the day as this will be a 
progressive bbq.   
 
The club meeting is on Monday night.  
All participating drivers will need to be 
paid up in full – see Jim.    
 
COMPETITION REPORT 
 
Thanks to Craig Hanson and the many 
hours he put in for a very successful 
navigational Khanacross.  Also, to his 
helpers that supported him in preparing 
the track and notes.   
 
Results are still being finalized and will 
be presented at Presentation Night 
because the winners of Men’s, Ladies 
and Juniors will all receive medallions.   
 
Just a brief rundown:  18 drivers and 
navigators turned up to a very 
successful afternoon/night and I know 
myself it has taken about eight years to 
try and understand the written 
instructions so to the new navigators 
don’t worry if you didn’t get it right.   
 
The guys to look out for the awards on 
presentation night, from what I gather, 
will be Hagan, Blakie, Justin and Tori.  
According to the Judge, these people 
seem to have gone down the right track 
at a reasonable pace.     
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
There are two upcoming events out at 
the track so if you are very close on 
points in your class you will need to 
turn up because each winner in each 
class will receive a trophy.  One of these 

events will be the Terminus Hotel 
Regularity Event which everyone in the 
club from the slowest to the fastest 
driver has a chance to win.     
 
J Racers – don’t forget you must have 
done five or more events for the year to 
pick up your awards at presentation 
night.  Also in this class, there is a first, 
second and third trophy.   
     
THE WHISPER 
 
Security has been at a good level at the 
track with smoke signals going up, a 
few phone calls being made to see who 
the culprit was.  There was only one 
phone call made because they knew 
who the culprit was.  We don’t name 
names in this column.    
 
Presentation Night is looking more and 
more attractive.  Keep Friday night, 
December 5th clear.  Don’t forget 
everyone is welcome – wives, partners, 
girlfriends, kids. 
 
The Whisper says – the two teams at 
Winton will not go any better than 8th 
outright.   
   
.     
 

 

 

 
 

 

         See you at the meeting, 
 
 
 
 
          Charlie Brown 
 

 

 
 



SDCC thanks its sponsors 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                       

Sleeth Tyres Mooroopna    

9 Mill Street, Mooroopna, 
VIC 3629  

ph: (03) 5825 3773     
fax: (03) 5825 3773 
sleeth.tyres@bigpond.com 
 

 

much more than a simple 

print shop 

For more information call 
us on (03) 5825 1700 or 
send an email to 

gvprint@gvprint.com.au 

 

Mechanical Repairs, RWC, 

Air-Conditioning All Work 

Guaranteed 

Motor Engineers & Repairers - 

Shepparton, VIC  

9 Naomi St, Shepparton VIC 

 

 

JOHNSONS PERFORMANCE 

CENTRE PTY LTD 

27 Lipton Drive Thomastown 

VIC 3074 

(03) 9469 2566 

 

 

 

 

95 Wyndham Street, Shepparton 
 

ph: (03) 5821 1441   
fax: (03) 5822 1401 

 
http://www.autobarn.com.au 

 

 


